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New Members Joining At the July Meeting ï Welcome! 

Name Corvette 

Jason Jensen & Karen Slocum 2011 Orange Grand Sport 

Wayne & Jackie Timura 2003 Anniv. Red Convertible 

Phillip Martinez  2002 Black / 2000 White 

  ñThe general purpose of CSCC is to encourage planned trips, events and social activities for members of CSCC; to 

act as a source of technical information; to establish rules and regulations covering all activities of CSCC; to 

provide and regulate events and exhibitions of Corvettes; and to encourage careful and skillful driving on public 

highways; and to own personal property as needed for the foregoing purposes.ò 

Meeting Information 
Monthly business meetings are scheduled the 

first Thursday of the month. 
The next meeting: 

7:00 P.M. Thursday Aug. 4 , 202 2 

Meeting Location  

Daniels Long  
670 Automotive Dr, Colorado Springs, CO 

719-632-5591 

 

Hello Corvette Enthusiast, 
 

Board Meetin gs  
Meetings are held the Tuesday prior to the 

business meeting. 
The next board meeting: 

7:00 P.M. Tuesday, Aug. 2 , 2022  

Roger Miller 
2135 Fowler Street, Canon City, CO 

81212 
(The chairperson for each event should attend 

the board meeting prior to their event.) 

 

click 
here 
for 
map 
 

 
 
President 
Chris Capshaw 
719-440-9039 
president@** 

 
1st Vice President 
Steve Smith 
719-351-2091 
1stvp@** 

 
2nd Vice President 
Tom Phillips 
719-338-0556 
2ndvp@** 

 
Secretary/Editor 
Jodi DeSchepper 
719-495-2731 
secretary@** 

 
Treasurer 
Anita Smith 
719-494-0203 
treasurer@** 

 
Governor 
Walt Jenkins 
719-337-1143 
governor@** 
 
**coloradospringscorvetteclub.org 

 

 
 
 
Lorren Loewen 
719-510-5172 
boardmember1@** 
 

Diana Dittman 
719-651-7405 
boardmember2@** 
 

Todd DeSchepper 
719-495-2731 
boardmember3@** 
 

Roger Miller 
303-478-7228 
boardmember4@** 
 
**coloradospringscorvetteclub.org 

 
 
Archive Custodian 
Larry Valentine 
 
Merchandise 
Steve Dombrowski 
 
Webmaster 
TJ Larson 
 

NCM Representative 
Barrett Benson 
 

Highway Beautification  
Gary Walters 
Ted Severn 

202 2 Officers  

Board Members  

Todd Barnhardt 
Steve Bello Jr. 
Juanita Bochnak 
Mike Bochnak 
Denice Butts 
Todd Butts 
Jean Cantu 
John Cantu 
Chris Capshaw 
Jonathan Capshaw 
Elaine Collins 
Tim Collins 
Nani De Felice 
Pete De Felice 
Darrell Dearman 
Roxann Dearman 
Todd DeSchepper 
Diana Dittman 
Mike Dittman 
Steve Dombrowski 

Brian Dougherty 
Pam Dougherty 
David Eaves 
Marjorie Eaves 
Peggy Ferron 
Jerry Fox 
Kristi Gonzalez 
Tony Gonzalez 
Jeff Gray 
Susan Gray 
Calvin Helus 
Debbie Helus 
Karen Jackson 
Tom Jackson 
Walt Jenkins 
Bob Knowles 
T.J. Larson 
Alice Lester 
Jacob Lester 
Laurie Loewen 

Lorren Loewen 
Gerald Ludke 
Thomas Lynch 
Dan McCarty 
Linda McCarty 
Rick McGuffin 
Joel Midkiff 
Robert Miskowitch 
Mike Neufeld 
James Nile 
Judy Nile 
Keri Olson 
Ralph Olson 
Denise Phillips 
Jerry Phillips  
Tom Phillips 
Nancy Rahne 
Paul Rahne 
Bob Robinson 
Cynthia Robinson 

Ted Severn 
Charles Smagala 
Anita Smith 
Steve Smith 
Dick Strauch 
Patty Strauch 
Paul Thompson 
Ted Thurber 
Susan Umland 
Wayne Umland 
Jeanne Urban 
Ron Urban 
Gwenda Valentine 
Larry Valentine 
Gary Walters 
Gary Wilson 
Ronald Wynn 
Debbie Yale 
Gary Yale 
Jimmy Zajicek 

80 Members Present at the July  Meeting  

 

 

http://www.danielslong.com/
http://www.danielslong.com/
http://www.danielslong.com/
http://www.danielslong.com/
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July  Meeting Minutes  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July/ August  2022  Calendar  
 

Sat July 30  Highway Beautification     Gary Walters/ Ted Severn  
Tue Aug 2  7 pm CSCC Board Meeting    Roger Miller 
Thu Aug 4  7 pm CSCC Club Meeting    Daniels Long Chevrolet 
Sat  Aug 6  RMR Regional Autocross and Car Show   Lorren Loewen 
Sat Aug 13  Daniels Long Charity Corvette Show   Chris Capshaw 

 
Calendar dates as of July 15, 2022. 

For the latest updates, flyers, and pictures, check out events on our webpage:  www.coloradospringscorvetteclub.org 

 

The July meeting was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. by President Chris Capshaw.  
  

Treasurerôs Report ï Anita Smith reported 
that the club is very comfortable.   
 

Secretary Report ï Todd DeSchepper. No 
corrections to the June minutes as they were 
approved as printed in the June newsletter.  If 
anyone has any articles to share, please send 
to Jodi. 
 

Past Events: 
Club Picnic ï Todd DeSchepper.  Picnic was 
very successful.  88 participants.  We ended up 
with 42 cars when I requested at least 42 cars 
for the photo shoot.  Only about 6 came without 
their vettes.  Todd shared that nobody lost a 
limb on the axe throw or an eye on the bow and 
arrow.  He did share that he had 2 bold 
neighbors that showed up and wanted to know 
what was going on.  One actually wanted to 
drive their Tesla around the cars.  Luckily 
Ralph stopped him. 
 
Drive Your Vette to Work Day ï Chris 
Capshaw. Another successful event.  See 
article in the newsletter for details. 
 
4th of July Parade: Chris Capshaw: Chris 
reported that we have 18 cars participating.  
Everyone has a great time.  The crowd 
requested ñengines roarò and many of the 
participants complied.  Only incident was post 
parade when Chris had his car hit by one of the 
vans in the parade.  Hoping that all gets sorted 
out correctly soon. 

 
 

New Business: 
Museum Update ï Chris Capshaw 
Barret was unable to make the meeting.  Chris 
reminded us that there are several raffles 
coming up and let Barret know if you are 
interested so he can help get you ticket. 
 
New Cars ï Upgrades ï Special News:   
There is an ongoing crackdown in Calhan on 
traffic violations.  Please be careful 
 
Z06 Display to be at Danielôs Long Chevy on 
July 15.  Update ï Car looked great and was the 
right color (Toddôs comment) 
 

Governorôs Report ï Walt Jenkins  
Madison Martinez was the recipient of our clubôs 
scholarship through NCCC.  Thanks to all that 
contributed through our 50/50 drawings 
 
Convention was held in Atlantic City.  Great 
event.  Everyone from RMR that entered an 
event won that event.  Great showing RMR! 
 
DCA event ñVettes on Broadwayò was a great 
success.  110 cars participated.  Letôs see if we 
can better that in our Danielôs Long Charity Car 
Show. 
 
Upcoming Club Events & Activities:  
 
 

July 9 ï D. Larson Memorial Show & Cruise ï 
Chris Capshaw 
Meeting at Bird Dog BBQ to celebrate the life of 
Donna Larson. 
 
 

July 15-17th - Wine Country Cruise: Chris 
Capshaw 
34 cars signed up so far for this 3-day 
weekend in Palisade, Colorado.  The cruise 
will provide beautiful scenery and memorable 
visits to various locations, such as the 
Gateway Automobile Museum. 
 
July 30 ï Highway Beautification ï Ted 
Severn:  We will be meeting again on the 
morning of July 30 to do our Highway 
Beautification.  Please come out and help 
with this very worthwhile event. 
 
August 13th - Daniels Long Charity 
Corvette Show - Chris Capshaw 
Come on out and help our charity.  Daniels 
will match the proceeds as with our club.  So, 
your registration of $25 will create a $75 
contribution for the auto shop classes in 
school district 11 
 
Door Prizes Winners - Thank you for door 
prize contributions from Daniels Long and 
several other donors. Congratulations to all 
the winners.   
 
Introduction of guests ï Tom Phillips 
Guests that attended were Kevin Hunt, Jason 
Jensen and Karen Slocum, Lothar "Lou" & 
Lisa Schulz, Wayne Timura, and Phillip 
Martinez & Brittany Sullivan. 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm. 
 
Minutes by Todd DeSchepper 
 

Please come on out and help improve our community! 
 
July 30 ï CSCC Highway Beautification Community Service 9:00 am.  We will be working our assigned 
section of Highway 85/87 in Security. The club supplies orange vests, pickup tongs, and trash bags; plan on 
1-1/2 hours work time, depending on trash and how many Corvette club helpers show up.  You never know 
what you will find while helping to clean up our community. 
 
Hope to see you there, Gary and Ted. 
 

file:///C:/Users/Owner/Desktop/Sep%202019/www.coloradospringscorvetteclub.org
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Our 60th Anniversary Picnic 
Submitted by Chris Capshaw 

 
We sure donôt look or feel like weôre sixty years old, but we are.  On June 25th our club celebrated itôs 
Diamond anniversary at our annual picnic.  There was plenty of food, games, and fun for all those who 
participated. Todd and Jodi DeSchepper once again graciously opened their homestead up for our club.  
Most people probably donôt know this, but Jodi had two surgical procedures in the days leading up to the 
picnic.  Sheôs a real Trooper.  As part of the festivities, Todd organized a special display of our Corvettes 
as Roman Numerals ñLX.ò  Then he broke out his drone and took photos and videos.  We all know how 
just one Corvette can gather attention, but having over 40 set up in a field, really got some attention 
including two potential members, who have recently moved here with their Corvette.  
 
Once the first round of eating was finished, the games began.  In addition to the traditional non-competitive 
games of Horseshoes, Cornhole, and Ax Throwing, we had some competitive games with cash prizes.  
Anita Smith and Diana Dittman orchestrated the Bingo games in which; Scott Applekamp, Todd Barnhardt, 
Luther Benson, and Jo Ellen Hubert all won their respective games.  Our traditional Egg Toss competition 
was won by Tom Taylor and his daughter Ira.  A new competition this year was archery.  There was a four-
way tie for first place, so a speed elimination round was conducted with Jordan Uzzo coming out on top.  I 
guess all that Army marksmanship training came in handy. 
 
While our club obtaining itôs sixtieth anniversary is a notable achievement, there are some club members 
who in 2022, will also obtain noteworthy achievements of their own.  James and Judy Nile will celebrate 50 
years of membership, Ann Silvers 51 years, John and Judith Gue 52 years, Bob and Gerre Evans 53 years, 
Lynn Wittrock 55 years, and Larry and Gwenda Valentine, the longest tenured members of our club, will 
also reach 55 years. 
 
Events like our picnic cannot happen without the many volunteers who make things run smoothly.  We had 
members who could not be at the picnic because of previous commitments, but they showed up the day 
before to help set things up.  There are far too many to mention, but they know who they are, and that our 
club expresses our sincere appreciation for their efforts.  Happy 60th CSCC!       
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4th of July Parade 
 

The Colorado Springs Corvette Club participated in the 4th of July parade once again this year.  Iôm not sure how long 
the club has been involved in the parade, however, I do know that it is longer then the twenty-six years that I have been 
a member. 
 
The volunteers for the parade started arriving about 7:00 am and everyone was ready to go at 8:00 am although the 
parade does not start until 10:00 am.  We had sixteen beautiful Corvettes in the parade; with every generation being 
represented except the C-1 and the C-8.  We had one of our members wear his military uniform, which I requested if 
they still had it and yes he still fit in it.  He looked fabulous and it was a thrill for me to see him in it.  Thank you, Gary. 
 
Most of the cars were decorated, however, some of the cars were undressed and they looked Ok.   A very large THANK 
YOU to the anonymous donor that paid for the entry fee for our participation.   
 
The weather was perrrrrrfect and the parade started promptly at 10:00.  The cars went through the parade without any 
serious problems, however, one car died out six times or so, but, started up every time and finished the parade. 
 
We did have a serious incident with a car that was not in the parade.  Chris C. helped extensively with numerous items 
to get the parade organized and a big THANK YOU must go out to him.  He was going to pick up Jonathan after the 
parade as Jonathan was riding with Rick, and a float hit Chrisôs car.  The float did not cause a lot of damage, however, 
as we all know our Corvettes are expensive to repair. 
 
Thank you to all who participated in the parade and thank you also for not burning out as all the parade attendees 
wanted us to. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Pete Olejnik ï Chairperson. 
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Happy Birthday To You; Happy Birthday To You! 
Submitted by Chris Capshaw 

 
Happy birthday dear Corvette; Happy birthday to you.  The Corvette turned 69 years old on June 
30th, which was the day in 1953, when the first 3 Corvettes rolled off the assembly line.  Every 
year since then, the closest Friday to June 30th, is designated as the National ñDrive Your 
Corvette To Work Day.ò  Our club held its annual Corvette lunch gathering on July 1st, and about 
thirty gorgeous Corvettes assembled at Bird Dog BBQ for some fine eating, and socializing.  
Weather was great with just enough clouds and breezes, to keep everybody cool.  The staff of 
Bird Dog were ready for us and had special menu items for us as well.  The gathering would 
have lasted longer, but clouds were observed forming up to the west, so people began heading 
out to put their steeds in the barn. A fun time for all.     
 

 

 

 

A Celebration of Life 
Submitted by Chris Capshaw 

 
Donna Larson the loving wife, mother, and friend to many people, was unexpectedly taken away from us 
in November of 2021.  On July 9th, family, friends, and fellow club members, gathered at one of Donnaôs 
favorite restaurants, and celebrated her life with us.  There were many hugs exchanged, as well as stories 
about Donna.  Club members brought out twenty-nine Corvettes, and one wannabe, to relive some 
cherished memories, and make some new ones.  We all love you Donna and save us all a parking space.       

 

   

  


